
Walk Bridge Program 

UPDATE

The Connecticut Department of Transportation (CTDOT) has 
been informed by the Connecticut Department of Energy and 
Environmental Protection (DEEP) that the Public Notice 
period for Permit. No. 201909990-TWSDF began on 
November 15, 2021. The Department looks forward to 
receiving the approved permits for this critical transportation 
infrastructure project with construction on the Walk Bridge 
replacement project expected to begin in Spring 2022. 

CTDOT is working to inform local residents, commuters and businesses about Program 
construction activities through www.walkbridgect.com. To sign up to receive future notices by 

email, please visit walkbridgect.com/contact. 

 info@walkbridgect.com           833–462-9255 (GO2-WALK)                    @WalkBridgeCT          @WalkBridgeCT

Permits

Tracking Progress on the Walk Bridge Program
Progress continues for various components on the Walk Bridge Program. Two active construction 
projects, the CP243 Interlocking and Danbury Dockyard, will be completed in 2022. The Dockyard 
Project includes the electrification of the lower Danbury Branch, allowing for Metro-North trains to turn 
at Norwalk without increasing congestion on the mainline of the Northeast Corridor during the Walk 
Bridge replacement. The new CP243 four-track Interlocking system on the New Haven line is 
anticipated to be in operation in early 2023. The new Interlocking system lessens the impact of the two
-track rail operations needed to replace the existing Walk Bridge. 

Other projects affiliated with the Walk Bridge Program include the current Advance Utility Project (AUP) 
on East Avenue, and the replacement of three railroad bridges over Fort Point Street, Osborne Avenue 
and East Avenue in East Norwalk. Infrastructure improvement projects on the East Avenue roadway and 
the East Norwalk Train Station round out the Program.

El Programa de Walk Bridge ofrece servicios de traducción para todas las personas que hablan español y criollo francés. Para 
obtener mayor información, comuníquese con la Oficina de Información Pública del Programa enviándonos un correo 
electrónico a info@walkbridgect.com o llamando al (833) 462-9255 (GO2-WALK). Adicionalmente, en la página web del 
Programa, WalkBridgeCT.com, ofrecemos traducciones de todos los materiales publicados a través de los servicios de Google 
Translate. 

Pwogram Walk Bridge la ofri sèvis tradiksyon pou tout moun ki pale Panyòl ak Kreyòl Franse. Tanpri kontakte Biwo 
Enfòmasyon Piblik Pwogram nan pou plis enfòmasyon nan voye yon imèl ba nou nan info@walkbridgect.com, oswa rele 
(833) 462-9255 (GO2-WALK). Anplis, sit wèb Pwogram nan, WalkBridgeCT.com, ofri tradiksyon pou materyèl afiche atravè 
sèvis Google Translate yo.


